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	NEWSBULLETIN No. 7
January 21, 2008



WELCOME BACK & HAPPY NEW YEAR!

The Executive of the VCTA extends a very warm welcome and a Happy New Year to all. We hope you will have a productive semester.  If you are a new teacher please visit us at the VCTA office (C101), and introduce yourself to Susan (our secretary) and to the Executive. We would love to meet you. As usual, the VCTA provides coffee, Labrador water and the daily newspapers to members in N127 and C101. If you have any concerns about your collective agreement rights, you are always welcome to seek our advice. 

Ad Hoc Negotiations

On December 14, 2007, the FAC CI (Intersyndical Council of our federation) decided to end its participation in ad hoc negotiations. These negotiations could have given salary increases to FAC members at the same time as other college teachers. Postponing the FAC salary increase was a punitive measure for our refusal to accept the Agreement in Principle in December, 2005. When we refused the Agreement in Principle we got the decree - a law which ended negotiations.


The VCTA General Assembly voted against the ad hoc negotiations in the spring of 2007 and again in the fall, mainly out of fear that the employer would try to take away the Cont Ed DEC courses, which give so many of our non-tenured teachers a full-time contract. Because these courses are so important to Vanier students and teachers - not to mention the potential for other FAC colleges to develop such courses - the FAC CI decided that there was no point in continuing the ad hoc negotiations. However, the CI mandated the FAC Executive to request a meeting with the Minister of Education to discuss not only the salary disparity issue but other issues that concern us. We are waiting for the government’s answer.  Please stay tuned!

Changes to our PD funds policy

The December General Assembly voted to allow members to combine up to 3 years of P.D. ($1,950) to attend a single conference, retroactive to last September. In the discussion some people asked that we change the rules about combining funds. At the moment you can combine funds for one event, ONLY if you have not used any P.D. funds for anything else. There was concern that this prevents teachers from using small amounts of money for things like fitness activities at Vanier and then using the rest of the money to go to an expensive conference. The VCTA Executive is asking for your input on this matter. If you have any suggestions, please send them to the newsletter editor and we will publish anything that we have in the next newsletter, along with more details of the current plan. 
The VCTA General Assembly also voted to extend PD to our colleagues who work in the AEC programs for a two semester trial period, beginning this semester. 

